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TO: Town of Oro Valley DATE: 11/10/2022 
 Community & Economic Development Dept. 
  11000 N La Cañada Dr. 
  Oro Valley, AZ 85737 
 
PROJECT: La Cañada & Naranja, NW Corner Retail/Office Development PROJECT #: 20aza01 
 
SUBJECT: Request to Amend a 2006 Grading Exception Condition of Approval 
 

 

Several decades ago, in support of the construction of La Canada Drive a significant amount of dirt was removed from 
this property, creating in two large pits.  Several years later the pits were deemed a public health risk because they did 
not adequately drain stormwater.  The property owner (not the same person who owns the property today) sought to fill 
the pits and create a shovel-ready pad, which was entirely reasonable given the property’s commercial zoning.  Although 
the pits were created as part of a regional public infrastructure project, the depth of the pits, and thus the required depth 
of fill to “fix” them, necessitated approval of a grading exception (Approved in 2006, OV12-06-16A).  Evidently the clear 
public benefit associated with filling in the pits was not a sufficiently strong reason to permit the necessary grading 
outright.  Equally confounding is the fact that a number of development design restrictions were attached to that grading 
exception approval despite the fact that the introduction of the associated Town staff report clearly states that “the 
grading exception relates only to the grading of the site and all other project elements are reviewed later”.  Given the lack 
of nexus between the type of approval and the nature of the conditions proposed, one might question the legality of the 
design-related conditions. 

Regardless, Condition of Approval #6 states that “a minimum 15’ wide landscape buffer must be provided on the 
east/south side of the drainage channel (west and north side of the proposed development area).  A combination 6’ high 
screen wall and an overlapping tree canopy must be achieved.  The specifics must be addressed as part of the 
development and landscape plan process”.  We seek to delete this Condition because the existing mature vegetation in 
the drainage channel provides as much or more meaningful screening than would a 15’ wide landscape bufferyard located 
directly behind the proposed buildings.  Trees and shrubs will still be installed along the top of the bank, driven by 
aesthetics, and combined with the vegetation in the channel will satisfy the Town’s bufferyard requirements. 

Grenier Engineering has performed an analysis of the existing drainage channel and has determined that it will continue 
to function adequately if routine channel maintenance occurs, including trimming the existing trees and removing 
understory vegetation.  Their report has been submitted with the CSP package.  The property owner will enter into an 
agreement with the Town, obligating him or his successors to adhere to an enforceable channel maintenance schedule 
acceptable to the Town.  The agreement will also ensure that meaningful screening continues to be provided, regardless 
of channel maintenance. 

We appreciate your consideration of these requests.  We look forward to working with you to change this long-blighted 
property into an asset and amenity for the nearby community.  Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. 

 

        Sincerely, 

 

        Paul Oland 
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